
Goshen Historical Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

August 20, 2015 

1) Call to order 

a) The regular meeting of the Goshen Historical Commission was called to order at 
7:05PM on August 20, 2015 at the Goshen Historical Museum. 

2) Roll call 

a) The following persons were present: Bob Labrie, Margaret Waggoner, Floyd 
Merritt. 

3) Approval of minutes from last meeting 

a) The minutes of the June 11, 2015 meeting were approved as amended. 

b) The minutes of the July 16, 2015 meeting were approved as printed. 

4) Finance Report 
a) $2 donation 

b) $50 to the book fund (2 books) 

c) Discussion ensued regarding items to purchase in the coming year 

5) Report on endangered historical properties – Williams / Boltwood House 
a) Allan Kidston’s (Goshen’s Treasurer) provided an e-mail update indicating that 

the Town’s attorney completed the title search which revealed glitches in the trust 
documents (something we were already aware of).  This precludes the Town’s 
ability to structure a deed settlement in lieu of foreclosure directly with the 
Trustee(s).  The attorney’s recommendation is to move foreclosure which will be 
filed with the State’s Land Court. 

6) Status of completion of and summary of MHC inventory forms on historical 
properties 
a) No change in status. 

7) Report of GHC representative on CPA Committee 
a) Major item of discussion was the Town Hall Rebab. Project. 

8) Report of the Curator 



a) Mike Packard used several photos from the GHC collection for his presentation to 
the Goshen Historical Society 

b) Received MHC inventory forms from Norene Roberts on buildings in Holyoke 
built by the same architect that built the Brazeau house on Main Street. 

c) Norene asked for a copy of the DVD entitled “The Development of Highland 
Lake, Goshen MA” from the holdings of the GHC – BL to create. 

d) Docent – need to identify volunteers to help and to be trained. 

9) New Business 
a) Discussed request from the MA Registry of Deeds (see attached) 

b) BL provided an update on the 1937 Dodge fire truck rehab project. 

c) History of the sale of Goshen History books – we need to respond to Gina’s 
request for additional books and determine how the GHC is reimbursed for their 
sales. 

d) Laura Baker Senior Housing request – Commission agreed that the old parsonage 
where the proposed Senior Housing project is to be built does not hold a 
significant historical value to the town.  BL to respond. 

10) Adjournment 

a) Meeting was adjourned at 9:22PM. 

b) Minutes submitted by:  Bob Labrie 








